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Cemetery Trustee’s 

Meeting Minutes 

August 25, 2015 

1:00pm 

New Riverside Cemetery Garage 

_________________________________________________________ 

 

Present were the following: Bonnie Burgess, Chairman, Germaine Glidden, 

John Bishop and Sheri York. 

 

Bonnie Burgess opened the meeting at 1:00 pm. 

 

YTD: 18 Total Burials – 6 Full and 12 Cremations 

 

The Trustees reviewed the minutes from the 8/11/2015 meeting. Germaine 

made a motion to accept the minutes as read without change, Bonnie 

seconded the motion. 

 

Sheri passed out the Cy Pres to the Trustees so they would have record of 

the 4 cemeteries that were covered by the Perpetual Care Fund. She also 

gave the trust fund reports and the Granite State Glass quote. 

 

Germaine made a motion to accept the Granite State Glass quote and to pay 

for it out of the warrant article. Bonnie seconded the motion. 

 

Bonnie discussed the letter from Jim Sessler.  

 

Germaine and Bonnie would like to have the columbarium patio top priority 

before fixing the fence at the Dr. Morrison Cemetery. They both agreed 

that the fence could be done in the fall. 

 

John will speak with the VA (Veteran’s Administration) about the headstone 

that came in to see who is supposed to install it. 

 

Bonnie asked John about the truck if he had spoken with the Highway 

Department yet. John had talked to Jeff the Mechanic and Jeff stated that 

he is very busy and was the only mechanic working right now so it would be 



awhile before he would be able to get to fix the Cemetery truck. So the 

Trustees told John to go to Alton Motorsports to have it fixed. 

 

Germaine and Bonnie looked at different color and style blocks for the 

columbarium patio and both agreed on what they wanted and gave John their 

approval to purchase the light gray patio and wall blocks. The money for the 

blocks will be taken out of the Expendable Trust Fund. Germaine made a 

motion to accept and Bonnie seconded. 

 

Austin painted the well covers. 

 

Germaine made a motion to have Greg Brooks do the electrical work at the 

New Riverside Cemetery and Bonnie seconded. 

 

The Trustee’s, John and Sheri worked on the budget and got it already to 

submit to Russ Bailey. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 3:30 pm 

 

Next meeting will be on Tuesday September 8, 2015 @ 1:00 at the New 

Riverside Cemetery garage. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Sheri York 

Cemetery Liaison 

 
 

 

 

 

 


